
 

 

 November 5, 2021 

 

PCRB CIRCULAR NO. 1772 

 

To All Members of the PCRB: 

RE:  CHANGES TO MEDICAL DATA CALL AND  

INDEMNITY DATA CALL ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS 

 

The Pennsylvania Compensation Rating Bureau’s (PCRB) is expanding the eligibility 
requirements for both the Medical Data Call and Indemnity Data Call.  Participation in 
Pennsylvania Medical Data Call and Indemnity Data Call remains mandatory and is limited to 
those carrier groups with a pre-determined market share. The eligibility threshold will be reduced 
from 1.0% to 0.5% or greater market share in Pennsylvania. This change will allow the PCRB to 
capture the medical and indemnity transactions for approximately 91% of the market resulting in 
a more expansive and statistically credible database.  This change in eligibility threshold will 
become effective with transactions beginning January 1, 2023, due to be reported by June 30, 
2023.  

For this purpose, market share will be determined by using Calendar Year Direct Net Written 
Premium from Statutory Page 14 for the years 2018, 2019 and 2020.  The PCRB will contact all 
carrier groups who meet the revised eligibility requirement by November 5th, 2021. Notification 
letters will be sent to your Unit Statistical Reporting contact person as well as your membership 
contact person. 

Information regarding the Medical Data Call and Indemnity Call can be found under the Data 
Reporting section of our website. 

Questions about this circular should be directed to Dawn Belfus, Vice President – Data Services 
at (215) 320-4478 or at dbelfus@pcrb.com.  
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